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Chair Doherty and members of the House Committee on Education: 

On behalf of OSBA’s members, including 197 school districts and 19 Education Service 

Districts throughout the state of Oregon, thank you for the opportunity to on House Bill 

2246 with amendments. 

The members of the committee are aware of the process that helped generate both sets of 

amendments, the -1s and -2s, that are before you today. A work group, convened by 

Speaker Kotek and Chair Doherty, met and discussed, over a period of about six weeks, 

potential changes to laws resulting from the passage of Ballot Measure 98. While all 

invitees in the work group participated and gave input, the four legislators on the work 

group agreed on the final proposal. The main themes of that proposal exist in both sets 

of amendments. 

OSBA supports implementation of Ballot Measure 98, and supports the theme of the 

proposal. It would create a three-tiered system aimed at giving some flexibility to school 

districts in implementation of the measure. 

However, it is worth mentioning that OSBA would be interested in further increases to 

flexibility regarding the way these funds may be spent. The work group considered, and 

for a period of time tentatively accepted, another proposal that would have given greater 

flexibility for how schools and school districts could deploy Ballot Measure 98 funds. 

Ultimately, the proposal before the committee today does increase flexibility, and that is 

a good step. However, in light of the projected budget this biennium, it might make 

sense for the Legislature to make the choice to give school districts more flexibility.  

I am happy to answer any questions you may have. 

 


